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QUAKE/ZONE WITH AN AFTERSHOCK 

  

 

rom their fundraisers of wreath making, the Valentine’s Dinner and the Easter 

breakfast, six high youth attended Hope’s annual trip to the Quake/Zone 

regional youth gathering at the Bloomington Hilton Airport hotel.   

We left Floodwood with enough time to spend late Friday afternoon at the Mall 

of America.  We each picked a place to eat among the hundreds of places to 

choose from in the food court. (Continued on Page 3) 

 

 

HLCW MEETING & BIBLE STUDY 

 

ay brings us to the end of the Bible study series on “Growing Older and 

Wiser”. Since there was a guest speaker in April we’ll be looking at 2 

lessons - both based on Psalm 71 and titled, “Dealing With Fears” and “Lifelong 

Trust”. How important is hope to a person’s well-being? What is the relationship 

between trouble and hope? In what aspects of our lives do we long to experience 

more peace and confidence in the Lord? We meet on Tuesday, May 10th at 10:00 

AM at the church. All women are welcome. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH 
April 14, 2016 

Minutes of the meeting 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by the chairman, Jen Myles, as 10:45 am. Six committee members were present. 

 

The Treasurer's Report showed a balance of $713.28. This balance reflected the $95.00 from the sale of the pillow cases 

the youth made, and a profit from the Easter Breakfast of $383.45. 

 

A motion was made by Susan Coccie that we reimburse Pastor Carl Fiskness $56.30 for the pizza that he purchased at 

Quake Zone for the youth. This was seconded by Rob Benson, voted on, and passed. 

 

Pastor Fiskness reported that 2 students had their First Communion on Maundy Thursday, and three more students will 

have their First Communion on Sunday, May 15. Confirmation is scheduled for May 22. 

 

For the past 2 years, the church council has held a garage sale at the church during Fall Fest, which is held the 3rdSaturday 

in September. The CEY committee was asked if they might want to sponsor this event this year, with funds raised going 

to the Youth Fund. Upon the committee's approval, this will be discussed at the next church council meeting. 

 

The Wednesday Night Homework Help class was discussed, for we are not having the student participation that we had 

last year. 

 

LuAnn Heikkila stated that some of the youth were meeting at the church on Saturday, April 23, to make pies that they 

will sell at the Teddy Bear Picnic. They are also asking for other bakery donations from the church members. 

 

In an effort to provide more structure for this committee, it was established that we would meet once a month on the third 

Sunday of the month. We will also be publishing minutes of the meetings, and sending out agendas for the upcoming 

meetings one week in advance.  

 

Susan Coccie 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

UNAPPROVED 

Hope Lutheran Church 

Minutes of Council Meeting April 21, 2016 

Present: Pastor Carl Fiskness, David Zieroth, Lonna Hutchison, Jeff Kletscher, Elvi Tollgaard, Susan Coccie, Rob 

Benson, Pat Seredinski, Jen Myles  Absent: none 

Meeting was called to order by President David Zieroth at 7:00pm.  Pastor Carl opened with a prayer. 

AGENDA 

Motion by Coccie, second by Seredinski to approve the agenda. 

(Continued on Page 3) 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
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(Continued From Page 2) Church Council Minutes 

REPORTS 

Secretary: Motion by Coccie, second by Benson to approve the minutes of March 15, 2016.  Motion carried. 

Financial: Motion by Tollgaard, second by Seredinski to approve the March financial report.  Motion carried. 

Pastor: Activities report attached. 

Youth & Family: Jen Myles reported on income made on pillowcases and Easter breakfast.  The Quake Zone was good.  

Still looking for Sunday School teachers.  Susan Coccie brought up that the youth would be interested in taking over the 

garage sale held in the fall as a fund raiser.  1st Communion is set for May 15, 2016.  VBS will be July 13-17th with Judy 

Ario as the director. 

Outreach:  Rob Benson reported that homework help will continue for the remainder of the school year. 

Administrative Assistant:  Jeff Kletscher reports that he is having some difficulty finding inserts for the communion trays.  

He also explained as to why he had so many hours.   

Community & Technology: 1021 views on Facebook of the Quake Zone, 1069 of the Easter Breakfast. 

Building: Water run off was discussed.  Also with the 50th Anniversary coming up questions about a possible time capsule 

was discussed.  Is there one?  Should we make one for the next 50?  There is still a small list of repairs that need to be 

made.  Please contact Jeff Kletscher or Lonna Hutchinson if interested in helping out. 

Befrienders:  Cards being sent out monthly 

HLCW: The Teddy Bear picnic will help with campership.  Costs are elementary $300, Middle school $300, and Sr. high 

$325.   

Quilters: 10 quilts were made last month, one more month to make quilts and then they will be shipped in June.  

OLD BUSINESS 

A. 50th Anniversary service will have a choir.   

B. VBS is the week of July 13-17th. 

NEW BUSINESS 

A. Due to lack of interest the church service held during the fair will no longer be held at the fairgrounds, but back at 

the Church. 

B. Catfish Days, also due to lack of interest by the churches in the community Hope Lutheran will no longer sponsor 

the outside service during Catfish Days.  Weathering permitting it will still be held outside by the river as usual 

with an invite to all community churches.  Casey Aro will still lead the service on July 10th. 

Globe offering in May will go towards VBS. 

Next two meeting: May 19th and June 21st. 

Closing prayer. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Lonna Hutchinson, Secretary 
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Word from Pastor Carl – (Continued From Page 1)  

When the Quake/Zone began in the evening, the attendees were introduced to Jonathan Swenson as the keynote speaker.  

Swenson is the program director at Mount Carmel Bible Camp near Alexandria, MN.  Jodi and I had the chance to witness 

Swenson a couple of years ago at Zion Lutheran in McGrath.  His performance was again very engaging and passionately 

communicated the Gospel.   

A band named Echelon led the high energy music for the worship and the slow campfire songs in the evenings.  There 

was a good blend of familiar and new songs.  During the gathering, we watched an inspirational advertisement for the 

work of Compassion International.  

For breakout sessions, Jonathan Swenson led a great youth-oriented session on how to read the Bible.  A college student 

named Paul Johnson, who visited Hope over a year ago on a Captive Free team, led another interesting study on 2 

Corinthians 12:8-9.  A particularly popular workshop for our young folks was filling bags of food to send to famine 

stricken places.  This program was titled, “Feed the Need.”  

While not seeking to feed others, we brought coolers with for breakfast and sandwiches for lunch in our hotel rooms and 

ordered Pizza Hut for supper on Saturday evening.   

There were a few more opportunities for less structured activities including a crazy dress costume dance and competition, 

swimming in the pool and the students becoming acquainted with young people from other churches.  Lisbon, North 

Dakota sent so many youth that their group travelled to the event in a rented coach bus. 

I thought that it was strange that during that weekend, there was not any mention of this being the last Quake/Zone since 

their website clearly indicated that Youth Encounter is “closing its doors.”  But now I realize why nothing was said up 

front. 

It was announced later on April 22 that for the near future, the Quake/Zone tradition will continue.  In ceasing operations, 

the Youth Encounter board has reached an agreement with another ministry named Life Promotions.  The president of 

Life Promotions is a man named Bob Lenz who is a familiar face to Youth Encounter.  Last year, Lenz was the keynote 

speaker at the Minneapolis Quake/Zone and also did a great job communicating and connecting with the youth. 

Two Youth Encounter professional personnel will join Life Promotions to take up this expansion of their ministry.  Life 

Promotion is seeking to raise $50,000 to expand its ministry to include facilitating the Quake/Zones.  This new inclusion 

to their ministry portfolio is added to their other programs including LifeFest, a Christian rock festival in Oshkosh, 

Wisconsin which attracts an audience of 20,000 people each summer.   

While it is still sad to witness the Captive Free travelling teams become a memory, it is encouraging to know that the 

regional gatherings will continue as a great opportunity for the young people of our congregations to pray and play 

together with others and be encouraged in their Christian faith.  
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WHERE ARE THEY NOW? 
Featuring Abby Johnsen 

bby is on an interesting life journey. She has a career field that offers varied  

work options, she is becoming an experienced world traveler and she will 

gladly put on hiking boots to climb a mountain or two to see what’s there.  

Abby graduated from Bethel University attaining her Bachelors of Science in 

Nursing degree in 2012. Prior to graduation, she had an opportunity to go to 

Uganda for a month with a nursing study abroad class. This gave her a chance to 

learn what health care is like in another country and also became the incentive to 

explore other cultures in the world. 

Upon graduation from Bethel, she became a hospital nurse at Essentia Health-St. 

Mary’s in Duluth. One year later, friends invited her to accompany them to New 

Zealand for three months; the invitation was perfectly timed. They traveled 

throughout the North and South Islands by bus and visited with many interesting 

people from all different places as well as viewing the amazing scenery.   

Returning from New Zealand, Abby moved to the Twin Cities and worked at North Memorial Medical Center 

in Robbinsdale, MN. When the next travel opportunity arose, she reduced her hours to “casual” status, started 

looking at other employment options in the nursing field and continued to expand her world interest by going to 

Peru for three weeks. Climbing Machu Picchu was impressive. It was a four-day trek to get there! 

Currently Abby is working with Blue Cross Blue Shield as a medical chart auditor. The Twin Cities not only 

have a multitude of parks and places to explore, with Minnehaha Falls being one of her favorites, but it is really 

convenient to get to the airport. Her next adventure will be traveling with her family to Costa Rica to visit 

Molly and explore Latin American culture. 

Abby’s itinerary is just beginning. God will continue to guide her experiences until His final plan is revealed. 

Our prayer is from Psalm 121:7-8 “The Lord will protect you from all danger; he will keep you safe. He will 

protect you as you come and go now and forever.” Amen! 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

HLCW MEETING APRIL 12, 2016 
 

The April meeting began with a video presentation by Tricia Mattson RN, of Duluth, whose personal mission is to travel 

to Haiti several times a year to bring medicines, and other items to Haitian families whose country has not returned to 

normal since the earthquake of several years ago. Our contribution was a collection of ball caps and sunglasses which she 

brought on a recent return journey to Lacoma, Haiti. Following the presentation, was a lively question and answer period. 

Mattson thanked our group for our support and asked us to keep the Haitian people in our thoughts and prayers. 

 

A short business meeting was held about 11:30 a.m. Following the hour and a half presentation. President Grace Autio 

opened the meeting with a prayer, and said that the main business of the day is the upcoming Teddy Bear Picnic, youth 

campership fundraiser April 24th. Laverne's Mary Circle is in charge, and Kathy and Mark Johnsen have contributed 5 lbs. 

of hamburger to make sloppy joes. It was decided to make the sauce in our own kitchen instead of several people making 

it at home. 

 

Jeanette Johnsen's treasurer's report showed a checking balance of $130.00, savings of $665.00 and available funds of 

$428.65.  (Continued on Page 6) 

A 
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(Continued From Page 5) HLCW Meeting Minutes 
 

The minutes of the March meeting having been previously published in the Beacon, were not read at this meeting. 

 

It was noted that we have $329.90 designated for camperships, and council member Elvi Tollgaard was asked to see if the 

church council has an interest in adding support to the campership fund. 

 

Finally, Grace reported that LuAnn Heikkila and Hazel Bailey, with the help of some of the youths, plan to make pies the 

Saturday preceding the Teddy Bear Picnic to sell that day as a fundraiser. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m. The members were asked to study the final two Bible studies for the May meeting. 

 

 

Nancy Raihala, Secretary 

QUILTING   

 

  
he quilters will meet the fourth Tuesday,  May 24th, starting at 9:00 - 3:00.  Bring a bag 

lunch and join the group.  This will be the last quilting day for this year.  Everyone is 

welcome. 

 

**************************************************************** 

TEDDY BEAR PICNIC 

roceeds from the HLCW Teddy Bear Picnic on April 24th — $421.20. THANK YOU to all who donated 

food, worked in the kitchen, or attended the event. The money will be used to support youth attending 

summer camps. 

****************************************************************** 

Thank You 

 

 special thank you to Hazel Bailey for thinking of the Pie and 

Bake Sale idea for the Youth as a fundraiser.  Pies were made on 

Saturday, April 23rd.  A big thanks goes out to our pie makers Doug 

and Tammy Grovenberg and their daughters Gwen, Brooklyn, 

Constantine and Gabby, Hazel Bailey, LuAnn Heikkila, Carter Stokke, 

Jayna Kemp, Leigha, Carl and Maddie Kuehl!  

Thank you also to those you bought the pies and bake sale items on 

Sunday, April 24th and who brought bake sale items for our sale. 

 

Hope Lutheran Youth 

T 

P 

A 
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BACCALAUREATE SERVICE 

 
 

AT NEW LIFE CHURCH OF 

FLOODWOOD 

Wednesday, June 1, 2016 

7:00 P.M.       

PRAYER REQUESTS 

May 2016 

For those who are ill or hurting 

Dinah Tveit  Millie Samuelson Warren Johnson  Michael Mancuso 

Theresa Fisher  Ethel Pensak  Jack Moe  Danette Johnson 

Brody Wilton  Joy Cich  Violet Johnson  Wayne Thom 

Lane Grady  Bette Copp  

          

For those in the military and their families 

Michael Thom 

John Seredinski Jr. 

David Shafer 

 Damien Autio 

  

For places where wars and conflict take place 

  

Syria and Iraq Christians and missionaries threatened by the advances of ISIS 

 Israel and Palestine 

Persecuted church around the world  

Those suffering from natural disasters 

 

For our missions and world missionaries 

Ekka family & other missionaries commissioned with the World Mission Prayer League 

Operation Mobilization and AIDS Link International 

Vision Petrozavodsk 

Judy Yund and Bethel Hospital  

Thanksgiving: 

           Lake Superior LCMC/NALC spring leadership gathering 
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May 
Birthdays 

1       Joe Rahja 

         Telisha Bennett 

 

9       Alice Shafer 

 

10     Gordy Granmoe 

 

11      Tasha Belter 

 

12      Rob Benson 

 

14      Keven Johnson 

 

19      Joyce Andrews 

          Jacob Seredinski 

 

22      Don Rosemore 

 

23      Grace Autio 

          Ben Rosemore 

 

24      LeRoy Samuelson 

 

28      Carol Schminski 

 

29      Kathy Johnsen 

          Bob Rahja 

 

30      Laverne Hutton 

 

 

May 

anniversaries 

 

28      Grace & Roy Autio (’55) 

 

 

 

June 

birthdays 

 

2        Emily Hall 

 

4        Sarah (Bolstad)             

Chambers 

 

5        Cooper Tollgaard 

 

7        Kim Maki 

 

10      Kolt Bennett 

 

14      Michelle Myrvold 

 

16      Travis Young 

 

17      Preslie Kjoberg 

 

18      Sheryl Abell 

 

19      Deb Tollgaard 

 

22      Jamie Peterson 

          Timothy Myles 

 

23      Richard Coccie 

 

28      Karly Tollgaard 

 

29      Leigha Kuehl 

 

 

 

June 

 anniversaries 

8       Jan & Rob Benson (’62) 

 

10      Sylvia (Shafer) & Jeff  

          Romosz 

          Tammy & Jamie Peterson 

          Russ & Sheryl Abell 

 

24      Pastor & Linda   

          Christianson     

 

Announcements from Church 

Bulletins 

 

Weight Watchers will meet at 7:00 

p.m. at the First Presbyterian 

Church. Please use large double 

door at the side entrance. 

 

The church will host an evening of 

fine dining, superb entertainment, 

and gracious hostility.

 

 

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

GIVING 

 
 

Giving Report for March 21-April 24 

 

General Checking Account  

 

    

March 24             $  163.00 

March 27  $1517.00   

                          (Easter Sunday) 

 

April 3                         $2596.75 

April 10                       $6134.37 

April 17                       $2297.25 

April 24                       $  842.00 

TOTAL                      $13,550.37 

Globe 

 Foodshelf   $        1.00 

50th Anniversary         $     360.00 

 

Youth Easter 

 Breakfast                     $    359.25 
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WELCOME TO CAMP PATMOS! More than any other ministry the church offers, summer camp 

changes lives! When students come to Camp Patmos, they are coming to a place where they can have fun, 

enjoy the outdoors, be themselves, develop new relationships, and learn to develop a thriving relationship 

with Jesus as they are encouraged by an amazing Christ-centered volunteer staff. Get ready for a week 

that can change your life! 

 

Safe, Fun, Christ-Centered.  It is our goal that every camper who attends our camp grows deeper in their 

relationship with God. We believe that this happens best in an environment that is safe, fun, and Christ-

centered. 

 

Safe: Adults, who have been screened and trained to provide a safe place for growth, staff our camps. 

 

Fun: Our camps are fun filled. Games and outdoor activities fill the daily schedule.   

 

Christ-Centered: Our camps seek to point students towards a living relationship with Christ. This is done 

through powerful chapel sessions, time alone with God, and in small groups. 

 

Theme: Greater John 3:30, “He must become greater; I must become less." This short and powerful 

statement were spoken by John the Baptist in regard to Jesus. As he spoke these words he was declaring 

that Jesus must become greater than all other things. This year at camp we will all be exploring the ways 

Jesus can be made greater in our lives. We are excited to be encouraged and challenged as we explore this 

theme! We hope you join us. 

FAMILY REGISTRATION: Due with full payment to secure your spot. 

Family Members 

Name  _________________________________      Age __        Gender   M   F 

Name  _________________________________      Age __        Gender   M   F 

Name  _________________________________      Age __        Gender   M   F 

Name  _________________________________      Age __        Gender   M   F 

Name  _________________________________      Age __        Gender   M   F 

Name  _________________________________      Age __        Gender   M   F 

Address___________________________________________________________ 

City ___________________________________  State  __________  Zip _______________ 

Phone  ___________________________________ 

E-Mail ___________________________________ 

Emergency Contact Name___________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact Phone___________________________________________________________ 

 

What day will you arrive? 

What day will you leave?  

Return the completed registration form, along with full payment. 

 Family Camp Registration  

 5212 41st Avenue South 

 Minneapolis, MN 55417  612.724.3691 

$150 Individual, $250 Couple, $350 Family 

 

Check-in time 12:00 p.m. – July 1 Check-out time 3:00 p.m. – July 5 

 

Partial week rates are available.  Contact Amy Kortuem with questions 612.724.3237 
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Family Camp 

July 1 – 5 

Cost: $150 Individual, $250 Couple, $350 Family 

This week of camp is focused on helping families learn, understand, and apply God’s word in their lives. In the 

process, you’ll have a blast going boating, canoeing, fishing, tubing, playing crazy games, getting to know new 

friends, and enjoying the beauty of northern Minnesota! Campers will love the relationships they build 

throughout the week as well as the worship and chapel times together. 

 

 

 

Middle School Camp 

July 10 – 15 

For students 6 – 8 grade (completed) 

Cost: $300 (if registered by May 15 or $325 after) 

This high-octane week of camp is focused on helping Middle School youth learn, understand, and apply God’s 

word in their lives. In the process, you’ll have a blast going boating, canoeing, fishing, tubing, playing crazy 

games, getting to know new friends, and enjoying the beauty of northern Minnesota! Campers will love the 

relationships they build throughout the week as well as the worship and chapel times together. 

 

 

 

 

Senior High Camp 

July 17 – 23 

For students 9 – 12 grade (completed) 

Cost: $325 (if registered by May 15 or $350 after) 

Get ready for a week of camp unlike any other! Spending a week at SH camp is an adventure filled with fun 

activities like beach volleyball, swimming, canoeing, intense group competitions, themed nights, field games, 

intimate Bible studies with caring counselors, inspirational worship, and passionate messages by our speakers. 

This week will be the highlight of your summer! 

 

 

 

 

Elementary Camp 

July 24 – 29 

For students 2 – 5 grade (completed) 

Cost: $300 (if registered by May 15 or $325 after) 

Get ready for a week of camp unlike any other! Spending a week at Elementary camp is an adventure filled with 

fun activities like swimming, canoeing, group competition, field games, Bible studies with caring counselors, 

inspirational worship, and passionate messages by our speakers. This week will be the highlight of your 

summer! 

 

 

 

 

Freedom Week 

August 1 – 5 

We need volunteers for this week. Please contact Suzanne in the church office for more information. 

612.724.3691 
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LORD CREATED MOTHERS 

 
By Doris Fitzgerald 
(Submitted by Dinah Tveit) 

 

When the Lord was creating Mothers, He was into his 6th day of "overtime" when the angel appeared and said, 

"You're doing a lot of fiddling around on this one."  

And the Lord said, "Have you read the spec on this order?" 1) She has to be completely washable, but not plastic, 

2) Have 180 movable parts, all replaceable, 3) Run on black coffee and leftovers. 4) Have a lap that disappears when she 

stands up. 5) A kiss that can cure anything from a broken leg to a disappointed love affair. 6) And 6 pairs of hands."  

The angel shook her head slowly and said, "Six pairs of hands ...no way," 

 "It's not the hands that are causing the problems," said the Lord. "It's the three pairs of eyes that Mothers have to 

have." 

 "That's on the standard model?" asked the angel.  

The Lord nodded. "One pair that sees through closed doors when she asks, "What are you kids doing in there?' 

when she already knows. Another here in the back of her head that sees what she shouldn't but what she has to know, and 

of course the ones here in front so that she can look at a child when he goofs and say, 'I understand and I love you' 

without so much as uttering a word." 

 "Lord," said the angel touching His sleeve gently, "come to bed. Tomorrow .... " 

 "I can't," said the Lord, "I'm too close to creating something so close to myself. Already I have one who heals 

herself when she is sick, can feed a family of 6 on I pound of hamburger, and can get a 9 year old to stand under a 

shower."  

The angel circled the model of a Mother very slowly. "It's too soft," she sighed.  

"But tough!" said the Lord, excitedly. "You cannot imagine what this mother can do or endure."  

"Can it think?"  

"Not only think, but it can reason and compromise," said the Creator.  

Finally, the angel bent over and ran her finger across the cheek. "There's a leak," she pronounced. "I told You, 

You were trying to put too much into this model." 

 "It's not a leak" said the Lord. "It's a tear."  

"What's it for?" 

"It's for sadness, disappointment, pain, loneliness and pride."  

"You are a genius!" said the angel. 

The Lord looked somber, "I didn't put it there."  

(Author unknown) 
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 May  2016             HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH PLANNER  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  
9:30 Worship & 

Sun.Sch. 

Grant Lundstrom 

baptism 

10:45 Fellowship 

 

 
May Day 

 

2  
USHER TEAM: 
Bob Hosking & 

Dale Rauvola – 

Team 7 

 

3  
 

4  
2:30-7:00 

Homework Help 

 

5  
9-10:30 AM 
Ruby’s Pantry @  

Arrowhead Town  

Hall    

1-3 PM Pastor’s  

Office Hours 
National Day of Prayer 
Ascension Thursday 

Cinco de mayo 

6  
 

7  
Floodwood Farm 

and Garden Fest 

 

8  
9:30 Worship & 

Sun.Sch. 

10:45 Fellowship 

 

 

 

 
Mother’s Day 

9  
USHER TEAM: 
Rob Benson & 

Bubba Vance – 

Team 1 

10  
10:00-HLCW 

meeting and Bible 

Study 

10:00 

Lake Superior 

LCMC & NALC 

pastors’ gathering 

@ New Life 

Lutheran Church 

in Duluth  

11  
9-11 AM FW 

Food Shelf at FST 

 

2:30-7:00 

Homework Help 

 

12  
10:00  Bible Study 

at the Riverview 

Manor 
1-3 PM Pastor’s  

Office Hours 

 

 

13  
 

14  
 

15 Pentecost 

Sunday—wear red  

9:30 Worship & 

Sun.Sch. 

First Communion 

for remaining 

students 

10:45 Fellowship & 

Christian Education 

and Youth and 

Family Ministry 

Meeting  

16  
USHER TEAM: 
Don Rosemore & 

Tim Tollgaard– 

Team 2 

17  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Syttende Mai 

18  
2:30-7:00 

Homework Help 

  

19  
9:30 Worship and 

Music Committee  

12:30  FBCP 

2-4 PM Pastor’s  

Office Hours 

7:00 Church 

Council 

20  
 

21  
 

22  
9:30 Worship & 

Sun.Sch. 

Holy Trinity 

Sunday 

Senior 

Recognition 

Sunday 

10:45 Fellowship 

 

23  
USHER TEAM: 
Mark Johnsen & 

Dave Zieroth – 

Team 3 

24  
9-3 HLCW 

Quilting (Last 

quilt day for the 

season) 

 

 

Newsletter article 

due 

 

25  
9-11 AM FW 

Food Shelf at FST 

2:30-7:00 

Homework Help 

7:00 Anniversary 

Sunday choir 

practice (song will 

be “Go, My 

Children”) 

 

26  
1-3 PM Pastor’s  

Office Hours 

 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
9:30 Worship No 

Sunday School 

10:45 Fellowship 

 

30  
USHER TEAM: 
Roy Autio & John 

Seredinski – Team 

4 

 
Memorial Day 

 

31  
 

Notes:    
Wednesday, June 1     Baccalaureate Service at New Life Church  

                                   of  Floodwood 7:00 

Sunday, June 5           Worship and Sunday School 9:30 

                      Anniversary choir practice 10:30 

                      Coffee Fellowship 10:30 

Wednesday, June 8    Anniversary choir practice 7:00 
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Monday, June 13-Friday, June 17 

 

COMMUNITY VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

At the Floodwood Fair Building 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

 

 

Hope Lutheran Church 

P.O. Box 288 

Floodwood, MN 55736 

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

WEB SITE 

Hope Lutheran Church now has its 

very own web site.  Visit us at: 

www.hopelutheranfloodwood.org 
 

 

Also visit us on FACEBOOK: 
 

Hope Lutheran Church, 

Floodwood, MN 
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 should be given to Ann Bolstad (476-2130,                            Floodwood, MN 55736                             Sunday School & Worship 9:30 a.m.  
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